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For the month of March, our local youth and young adults continued to make progress at our Cheon Hwa 
Gung! 
 
On March 6, 2021, seven youth and young adults continued to make work on the painting of the fence 
around the pool at Cheon Hwa Gung! So far, our volunteers were able to paint much of the fence that 
faces inside the pool, however, much of the fence that faces away from the pool still remains to be 
painted. We hope to finally finish the next time that we can meet! After the service project, we were able 
to enjoy some delicious curry and rice prepared by the Ota Family and Zen Curry, as well as homemade 
tiramisu prepared by Kanna, one of our volunteers! 
 

 
 
On March 20, 2021, eight youth and young adults, led by Kobe, kicked off spring by helping to remove 
old paint from the stairs outside CHG! Though there wasn't enough scrapers for everyone, volunteers 
were able to rotate between scraping the paint and picking up trash along Haven Street–Shine City Project 
style! It was a good opportunity for those who were scraping to get a break by going out to walk and 
collect litter. After everyone's hard work, a deli-style lunch was enjoyed inside the sanctuary, as well as a 
lively discussion with all the volunteers! 
 
Reflecting back on the service project, Kobe shares his experience, "I'm grateful to have this opportunity 
to lead this service project at CHG! It's always precious to be with peers who are able to take time off 
from their Saturday morning to volunteer and help out! I look forward to more service projects and 
gatherings of our local youth and young adults in the future to strengthen our bond as a community!" 


